
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
DISTRICT OF NEBRASKA 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 

In response to the coronavirus pandemic, Chief District Judge Gerrard and 
Chief Bankruptcy Judge Saladino have approved the closing of the public 
counters for the United States Bankruptcy Court Clerk’s Office, effective 
Monday, April 6, 2020. The Clerk’s Office remains open to assist by 
telephone. If you need assistance, please contact our office at (402) 661-
7444 (Omaha) or (402) 437-1625 (Lincoln).  
 
A drop box is available on the first floor of the Hruska Federal Courthouse in 
Omaha and on the first floor of the Denney Federal Building in Lincoln for 
documents that cannot be electronically filed or mailed. Items in the drop box 
will be collected once daily, Monday through Friday. If a document needs to 
be filed immediately, either fax to (402) 661-7492 or email to 
Nebml_Documents@neb.uscourts.gov.  Money in any form should not be 
left in the drop box. Cashier checks and money orders may be mailed to our 
office at 111 South 18th Plaza, Suite 1125, Omaha, NE 68102. If you would 
like to make a payment by credit card, please contact the Clerk’s Office at 
one of the phone numbers listed above.  (Debtors are prohibited to make 
payments by credit card.) 
 
Thank you, 
United States Bankruptcy Court Clerk’s Office 
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